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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Bail Bonding


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Joe Barrows


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 Jailers or other officials chosen as bail bondsmen.


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill requires the Chief Circuit Judge to authorize additional public officials to prepare bail bonds.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The exact impact of this bill is indeterminable, but could represent a net cost to local officials.  The working assumption of the bill is that jailers will be the primary officials authorized to prepare bail bonds, in addition to circuit clerks.  The Administrative Office of the Courts reports that 130,935 bail bonds were executed last year.  There is a $4 dollar fee associated with each bond prepared.  Currently, this fee is paid to the circuit clerk, and represents an income to circuit clerks of over $520,00 per year.  As the bill is written, this money may still revert to the circuit clerks, even though the clerks will not have prepared the bonds.

The bill would require the expenditure of time, resources, and physical equipment by local officials, presumably jailers.  Mr. Taylor, of the Kentucky Jailers Association, said that an official involved in bonding will have to take time to prepare the bond, store the money, and account for the money to the Treasury.  As written, the bill does not seem to reimburse the jailer or other official for this time and resource investment, but rather continues to reimburse the circuit clerk.  Further, some local officials are not equipped to handle bail bonding.  Mr. Taylor reports that several jailers do not have the physical equipment necessary for bonding, particularly safes for the safekeeping of the money.

In conclusion, this bill will represent a net cost to those local officials designated by the Supreme Court to prepare bail bonds.  It is not possible to state exactly how much this bill will cost.  It is not known how many bonds will need to be prepared.  It is uncertain how many will be prepared by the circuit clerk and how many would be prepared by other officials.  It is uncertain how much of a physical investment will have to be made by those officials designated to prepare these bonds.  Exact numbers are not determinable, but the broad outlines of the problem are determinable.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Scott Varland, Judiciary Committee, Legislative Research Commission; Administrative Office of the Courts; Harold Taylor, Kentucky Jailers Association.
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